
On May 21 the Salem High School

Alumni Association broke its record for

scholarship-giving when it awarded

$365,425 in scholarships to 101 stu-

dents—58 graduating Salem High School

seniors, 37 alumni who are enrolled in col-

lege and graduate school programs, and

six current students, who received band

camp scholarships. 

Bob Hickey ’50 was the featured

speaker as the 2016 Honored Alumnus.

Until his retirement in 2012, Hickey led

Hickey Metal Fabrication during its growth

from two employees in the 1950s to more

than 100 employees at four Salem manu-

facturing facilities.

His business success facilitated his phi-

lanthropy. Hickey led his family to endow

three named Salem High School Alumni

Association scholarships in the past

decade. (See page 2 for more on his

speech.)

1966 Grads Add to Their Communities

Speaking on behalf of the 50-year

reunion class, Dr. Joe Rottenborn ’66 enu-

merated the careers of members of the

Class of 1966. Without naming names he

noted that a classmate sang on Broadway,

another became a classical musician in

San Francisco, and two others had pop

music careers; 16 became educators

including the current superintendent of the

Salem schools; three became medical doc-

tors and several were nurses; three

became attorneys; four earned PhDs; one

was mayor of Corpus Christi, Texas; and

several have owned and operated busi-

nesses. 

Rottenborn said: “Our classmates

include a physicist, veterinarian, journalist,

minister, state patrolman, Lordstown

GMers, IT [information technology] admin-

istrator at ASU [Arizona State University],

and the Grandview Cemetery manager.

“And many of our class carried out, per-

haps, our society’s most essential

vocations: they became good citizens,

friends, spouses, and parents—indeed,

many had children graduate from Salem

High. Of our 273-member graduating class,

72 still live in Salem and another 20 live

within a short drive of our hometown.

“Today, 50 years after our 1966 gradua-

tion, we still have strong bonds, lasting

friendships—and many great memories.”

The Class of 1966's gift of $26,766 to

the association was announced by Ron

Whitehill, vice president of the class who

led fundraising for the class's 50-year

reunion gift. He also announced the winner

of the Class of 1966 Scholarship, which

class members created with donations in

excess of $100,000 to mark their 40-year

reunion in 2006.

Other Class Gifts

Speaking on behalf of the Class of 1956,

which celebrated its 60-year reunion with

three days of events in May, Rita Joseph

O'Leary ’56 announced its $7,000 gift to

the association. 

Gary Greenisen ’51 led the fundraising

for the Class of 1951, which gave $2,876 to

the association. (See Page 14 for more

about the Class of 1951 & 1956 reunions.)

Jarrod Polen, president of the Class of

2016, thanked the association on behalf of

his classmates and announced their gift of

$1,000. 

SHSAA President Shelley Miller Wilson

’97 pointed out that among the 430

people attending the 135th reunion ban-

quet were three alumnae who were

celebrating their 84th, 83rd and 82nd

graduation anniversaries, respectively. She

then introduced Harriet McArtor Jackson

’32, Matilda Hurray Tolson ’33, and

Constance Morgan Bricker ’34. Evelyn

Crawford Bichsel ’36, who is marking the

80th anniversary of her graduation, sent a

note stating she shared in the spirit of the

gathering.

“The Magic of Scholarships”

As spokesman for the Class of 1946,

Walter Ibele ’46 pointed out that George

Ansley Mitchell ’46 was among the 18

classmates present at the banquet.

Mitchell was one of three 1946 graduates

who received an alumni association schol-

arship. He “parlayed” his $250 scholarship

to learn mechanical drawing at the Salem

Trades School. Later he started a steel spe-

cialty company that continues to operate in

Youngstown. 

Noting that in the 1940s and 1950s the

association, which started Ohio's first high

school scholarship fund in 1903, had only

enough money to give three scholarships

annually, Ibele led the audience in a cheer

for Salem and the Salem High School

Alumni Association.

“You combine the magic of scholarships
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Hickey tells grads to choose friends carefully, work hard & save money
As the 2016 Honored Alumnus, Bob

Hickey ’50 was the featured speaker at the

135th Annual Reunion and Banquet on

May 21.  

In his speech, Hickey referred to his

family's modest financial circumstances

when he was born and the experience of

growing the business his father started in

1942. Hickey retired from the helm of

Hickey Metal Fabrication in 2012; the com-

pany currently employs 180 people at four

Salem manufacturing facilities. 

“We have a fourth generation in the com-

pany and I am very proud of that. That

doesn't happen too much,” Hickey said. He

was referring to his three grandsons—Nick

A. Peters ’98, Ben K. Peters, and Adam L.

Hickey ’06—who are involved in the com-

pany's leadership along with his son Leo P.

Hickey ’74 and daughter-in-law Suzanne

Hickey. A fourth grandson Keith, a practic-

ing attorney, resides in Ponte Vedra, FL,

with his wife Noelle and son Ronan.

The beginning of SHSAA philanthropy

In his introduction, SHSAA Vice President

Frank Zamarelli ’82 thanked Hickey for his

advocacy for and generosity toward the

alumni association, and talked about

Hickey's determination and hard work.

“The Salem community has been ever so

blessed” by Hickey's decision to stay local.  

“The reach of this company in Salem and

the surrounding area is amazing: giving the

opportunity to anyone willing to work and

develop their skills in trades the option to

create a career for themselves and their

family,” he said. 

Then Zamarelli humorously described

being summoned to meet Hickey on June

15, 2006. Business calls to Zamarelli, a

vendor of Hickey Metal Fabrication, usually

came from Leo Hickey or Lois Hickey Peters

’77, Bob's daughter. Lois had a brief mes-

sage for him: Dad wants to talk to you. 

“I immediately wondered what was

wrong,” Zamarelli said. His anxiety grew as

he waited in 90-degree heat for  Bob.

“Every minute seemed like an hour as I

continued to watch Bob mow his lawn ... 

“So eventually Bob finished mowing,

jumped off his tractor, and came over to

the gazebo and took the seat across from

me. After wiping the perspiration from his

brow with his bandana, he looked at me

and said, ‘Frankie’—there are very few

people who call me that, a few in this room

yes—‘Frankie, tell me how this alumni

scholarship program works.’

“I proceeded to explain to Bob how the

named scholarship program worked. And

before I left that day Bob presented me

with a check for $100,000 to establish the

first of several Hickey scholarships.

“The meeting lasted all of about five min-

utes, and when we finished, Bob excused

himself to finish his yard work.

“Simply an amazing story for an amazing

and dedicated individual,”  Zamarelli said

to the hearty applause of the 430 people

at the banquet. 

Advice for SHS graduates

Hickey directed most of his brief remarks

to the Salem High School seniors who grad-

uated on May 29. “Starting out in life you

have to work hard. Because if you don't

work hard, you aren't going anywhere. You

work hard and save money—you will be very

successful.”

To those “leaving the nest” Hickey said,

“When you go to college learn one thing:

pick who your friends are going to be that

have the same values that you have

because there are a lot of problems in this

country today with drugs ... do not get

involved in that because it can ruin your

life, what you are going to do. You could

even go to jail, and I don't think you want

that.”

He ended by saying, “I hope all you young

people enjoy life as much as I have.” 

In the past ten years, Hickey has shown

his strong support of the alumni associa-

tion by leading his family's endowment of

three named scholarships to help students

pursue careers in trades, healthcare, and

business. Those scholarships are the

Hickey Metal Fabrication Vocational

Scholarship, the Nancy Hickey Memorial

Healthcare Scholarship, and the Lois A.

Peters Memorial Business Scholarship.  

Hickey and his family are also major con-

tributors to the Salem schools, the Salem

Elks, and the National Flag Truck.

Reflections of a “Hometown Boy”

During an interview, Hickey talked about

his desire to go right to work after high

school. He was thrilled that his parents

gave him tools in a Kennedy tool box for

graduation. He treasures them still.

Hickey's career began at the age of 11

when he started working for his dad's heat-

ing and roofing business. The 80 cents he

earned per week was enough for a movie

at the Grand Theater and a tidy addition to

his savings account.

After serving in the U.S. Army in Korea,

Hickey returned to Salem to work with his

father, Leo R. Hickey. When his father died

at the age of 50 in 1954, Bob Hickey took

over the business. He had two employees.

For many years his first wife, the late Nancy

Howell Hickey ’53, did the company's book-

keeping and other office work from their

home.

“It hasn't been easy. We grew the busi-

Joining Honored Alumnus Bob Hickey ’50 (far left) at the banquet are (from left to right) his son Leo P.

Hickey and his grandsons Nick A. Peters ’98, Ben K. Peters, and Adam L. Hickey ’06.  

Continued on Page 3
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1) Carolyn Crawford ’50, Nina Snyder Wisler ’50, Jack Crawford ’47, Ethel Carr Davis ’50, and Ralph Davis

joined other Class of 1950 classmates to celebrate Bob Hickey’s Honored Alumnus recognition. 2) Darlene

Keller Heineman ’68, Salem High School secretary and Class of 2018 advisor, supervised her granddaugh-

ter Gracie Galiffo and other rising juniors who assisted the banquet caterer. The alumni association made a

donation to their junior prom in gratitude for their service. 3) Dr. Joe Rottenborn ’66 pointed to the place in

the cafeteria where “our high-scoring forward, wearing red and black spectator shoes, leaped on stage” to

sing with a band. He shared other memories in his Response for the Class of 1966. Read his complete

remarks under the Events/2016 Banquet tab on the SHSAA website www.salemohioalumni.org. 4) Walter

Ibele, spokesman for the Class of 1946, laughs with Marilyn Wilson Ward ’79 and his wife Marlyn Weber Ibele

before the banquet. 5) Cousins Margaret Alexander McLaughlin ’54 and Geneva Alexander Coles-Ross ’56

reminisce with their childhood neighbor Betty Lamb Quinn ’56 about walking together to Columbia Street

School. 6) William J. Schmidt ’46 and his sister Pat Schmidt McNicol ’53 participated in the Class of 1946’s

70-year reunion gatherings. 7) Rita Joseph O’Leary ’56 told of the Class of 1956’s 60-year reunion weekend

and announced the class’s gift of $7,000 to SHSAA. 8) Congratulating Bob Hickey (fourth from the left) are

Esther Coy, Hickey’s wife Karen Hickey, Jim Coy ’50, Dr. Willard Stamp ’50, and Barbara Stamp.

Lots of smiles at 135th SHSAA Reunion & Banquet

ness and put the money back in the busi-

ness,” Hickey said, adding that he is

grateful to the many friends who provided

work for the company over the years. 

Eventually their son Leo P. Hickey ’74,

their daughter the late Lois Hickey Peters

’77, and Lois’s husband Robert “Nick”

Peters ’73 took on various managerial

roles. 

In recent decades the company evolved

into a job shop that fabricates products for

the towing, trailer, and railroad industries

as well as diverse local businesses. 

Hickey said he never considered expand-

ing anywhere other than Salem. It pleases

him that the company continues to grow

with people who live in and near Salem.

“My roots are in Salem, so that is where I

stayed," he said, pointing out that some

employees have been with the company for

15, 20, and 25 years.

Hickey and his second wife, Karen,

reside near the business in the

Georgetown Road house he bought when

the company was small. “I'm still a home-

town boy,” he said. 

Honored Alumnus Bob Hickey
Continued from Page 2 
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The graduates with a grade point average (GPA) of 4.1 or higher are (left to right, front row) Matthew Weingart, Catherine

Howell, Olivia Stiff; (back row) Keaton Turney, Owen Washam, and Jarrod Polen. Per SHSAA guidelines, Stiff received a

$5,100 scholarship because she is receiving full tuition from her college; each of the others received a $6,800 Academic

Merit Scholarship.

The graduates with a 3.9 GPA are (left to right, front row) Kacey Costal, Courtney Halter, Doriana Miller;

(back row) Andrew Pasco, Emily Fitch, Bethany Kholos, and Brock Wyss. Per SHSAA guidelines, Miller

received a $4,350 scholarship because she is receiving full tuition from her college. Each of the others

received a $5,800 Academic Merit Scholarship.

Monica Metts ’11 received the

$5,000 Greenisen College

Leadership Scholarship.

Photos of scholarship recipients provided by The Salem News



5

The graduates with a 4.0 GPA are (left to right, front row) Kerry Dombroski, Travis Trieff, Maria Shivers; (back row) Kane

Zellers, Paige Johnson, Madelyn Harter, Linzy Haueter, and Sarai Bodine. Per SHSAA guidelines, Dombroski received a

$4,725 scholarship because she attended SHS three years; Harter received a $4,725 scholarship because she is receiv-

ing full tuition from her college. Each of the others received a $6,300 Academic Merit Scholarship.

The graduates with a 3.8 GPA are (left to right, front row) Nathan Noles, Eldon Yang; (back row)

Nicholas Rusyn, Kendra Richardson, and Brandon Weikart. They each received a $5,300 Academic

Merit Scholarship.

Tyler McCoy ’16 received a $5,000

Emma Bauman Holmes Vocational

Scholarship.
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The graduates with a 3.7 GPA are (left to right, front row) Ashley Marx, Chelsea Sedmack,

Kiersten Quinn; (back row) Jacob Nash, Chase Little, Maximilian Righetti, and Amanda

Valiente. They each received a $4,800 Academic Merit Scholarship.

The graduates with a 3.5 GPA are (left to right, front row) Katherine Madison, Sydney Green; (back row)

Joshua Tungate, Alec Economous, and Mason Filaccio. Per SHSAA guidelines, Green received a $2,850 schol-

arship because she is receiving full tuition from her college. Each of the others received a $3,800 Academic

Merit Scholarship.

Kerry Dombroski ’16 received the

$5,000 Greenisen Leadership

Scholarship.

Elizabeth Willis ’16 received a $2,000

Floyd and Cora May Reich Stone

Vocational Scholarship.

Tyler Roth ’16 and Amanda Valiente ’16 each received a

$1,500 J. Robert Sebo Bowling Green State University

Scholarship.

Kane Zellers, Catherine Howell, Jarrod Polen each received a $2,000

John Michael Pozniko Engineering Scholarship.
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The graduates with a 3.6 GPA are (left to right, front row) Megan Hoover, Brittany

Zamarelli, Samantha Calhoun; (back row) Christopher Sarginger, Daniel Laut, and Ashley

Foster. Per SHSAA guidelines, Hoover received a $3,225 scholarship because she is

receiving full tuition from her college; and Laut received a $2,150 scholarship because he

attended SHS two years. Each of the others received a $4,300 Academic Merit

Scholarship.

Graduates (left to right, front row) John Scheets, Alexis Shelley, Austin O’Dell; (back row)

Tyler Roth, Joshua Campbell, Anthony Maniscalco each received a $1,500 Max M. Fisher

Athletic Scholarship. Kade Byland (far right, back row) received a $2,500 Max M. Fisher

Athletic Scholarship. The Fisher Scholarship was started by Max M. Fisher in 1973. It is

the association’s first named scholarship. Since his death in 2005 it has been funded

annually by the Max M. & Marjorie S. Fisher Foundation. Marjorie S. Fisher, founding

chair of the foundation, died on June 12. She and Max were married for 52 years.

Destiny French ’16, Becca Linam ’16, Sadie Green ’16 each received a

$3,000 J. Robert Sebo Achievement Scholarship.

Catherine Howell ’16 received the $5,000 Salem High School Class of

1966 Scholarship to use during her second year of college.

Representing the Class of 1966 are Salem Schools Superintendent Dr.

Joe Shivers (left), Class of 1966 president, and Ron Whitehill, Class of

1966 vice president.

Three other scholarships recipients were unable to attend the banquet.

They are

•Mallory Maher ’13 and Joshua Townsend ’14 each received a $2,000

J. Robert Sebo College Scholarship.

•Edward Butcher ’14 received a $2,130 Howard “Doc” Pardee College

Music Scholarship.

Alexandria Potesta ’12 (left) received a $4,000 John F. Cone

Humanities Scholarship; Meg Bell ’12 (center) received a $3,000

John F. Cone Humanities Scholarship; and Rebecca Enlow ’11 (right)

received a $4,000 Nina J. Cone and Stephen F. Cone Music

Scholarship.



8

Brook Ackerman ’14, Listy Barnhart ’15, Kelli-Jo Little ’14, and Taylor Zamarelli ’13 each received a $1,500 Nancy Hickey Memorial Healthcare

Scholarship. Representing the Hickey family (back row, left to right) are Ben K. Peters, Adam L. Hickey ’06, Nick A. Peters ’98, and Leo P. Hickey ’74.

Emily Fitch ’16 (left) and Jessica Martinelli ’13 each received a $2,500 Lois

A. Peters Memorial Business Scholarship. 

Bryce Cooper ’16 received a $3,500 Hickey Metal Fabrication Vocational

Scholarship and Elizabeth Willis ’16 received a $1,500 Hickey Metal

Fabrication Vocational Scholarship.

Amanda Valiente ’16, Owen Washam ’16, and Hanna Moran ’16 each

received a $1,500 Florence C. Schafer Award.

Ciara Andrews ’12 (left) and Olivia Ramsey ’15 each received a $3,000

Leon H. Colley Award.

See www.salemohioalumni.org in October for 2017 Scholorship Applications.
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Receiving a $1,200 Memorial Book Award are (left to right, front row) Daniel Baer ’14, Jocelynne Samu ’12,

Emily Ehrenberg ’15, Dylan McKinney ’14; (back row) Michaela Lehman ’13, Listy Barnhart ’15, Courtney

Wagoner ’14, Gianna Pacifico ’15, and Cassidy Polen ’12. Not pictured are Reegan Barnett ’13, Ashley Boyle

’09, Carson Herron ’14, Jansen Meals ’13, Blake Veglia ’13, Max Wolfgang ’14, and Cassandra Wood ’14.

Searchable scholarship

feature on website

The name of every SHS alumni asso-

ciation scholarship recipient is now on a

searchable database accessible at

www.salemohioalumni.org. Look under

the Scholarships tab for info on current

and past scholarship recipients. A sam-

pling of thank you notes are there too. 

Receiving a $2,000 Charles Fox Medical Scholarship are Bryan Hutson ’01,

Katherine Stiff ’13, and Craig Hritz ’05. Not pictured: Mariah Poage ’09, Rick

Samu ’09, Amy Scullion ’10, Joseph P. Shivers ’06, and Paul Shivers ’06.

Matthew Weingart, Brittany Zamarelli, and Sarai Bodine each received a $2,000

Doris Tetlow Award.

Pardee 

Band Camp Scholarships

Six current Salem School students

received Howard “Doc” Pardee Band

Camp Scholarships. They are siblings

Andre Tonkinson, Cody Tonkinson, Dana

Tonkinson, and Kirill Tonkinson, who

each received a $470 scholarship; and

Janna Berger and Ethan Gill, who each

received a $490 scholarship.

Members of the Class of 1966 were excited to have raised $26,766 for their 50-year 
class gift before the alumni association banquet. They are (front row, left to right) 
Cathie Cantwell Melitschka, Connie Phillips, Sandee DeLuce Hollenshead, 

Janice Cooper Wells, Toni Sheen Durand, Jim Durand; (back row) Ron Whitehill, and 

George Limestahl.
At the banquet, scholarship recipients wrote messages

for SHSAA’s Giving Tuesday initiative.
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Class Gifts
Class of 1938 Gift 

Betty Albright Hanzlick ’38  White Rock, SC

Mary Mae Votaw Celin ’38

Canonsburg, PA

Class of 1944 Gift

Dale E. Wykoff ’44  Asheville, NC

William Hannay ’44  Salem

Class of 1946 Gift

Donors listed with reunion info on page 14

Class of 1951 Gift

Donors listed with reunion info on page 14

Class of 1956

Donors listed with reunion info on page 14

Class of 1962 Gift

Rosemary Ciotti Maxcy ’62                 Salem

Class of 1966 Gift

Anonymous

Betty Jo Parker White ’66   Cincinnati, OH

Carl Hardy, M.D. ’66        Winter Garden, FL

Charlotte Berg Bowman ’66   Salem

Christa Klamer Marshall ’66   Chandler, AZ

David ’66 &

Catherine Emmerling ’66 August

Canonsburg, PA

David ’66 &

Kathleen Scahill ’68 Roberts       Naples, FL

Debra Brown Brantingham ’66

Sarasota, FL

Denny ’66 &

Linda Belich ’69 Miller         Columbiana, OH

Diana Constance Phillips ’66             Salem

Diana Brantingham Geis ’66

Baltimore, MD

Frank  O'Brian ’66  Youngstown, OH

Frank  Beeson ’66       Prescott, AZ

Gary Cosgrove ’66       Salem

Gary  Weikart ’66        Brooksville, FL

Gary ’66 & Susan Miller ’70 Dean     Salem

Gayle J. Thomas ’66                             Salem

Gretchen Scullion Haas ’66    Pottsville, PA

Harry ’66 &

Jill Brahm ’70 Stoffer          Silver Spring, MD

J. G.  Shasteen ’66             St. Petersburg, FL

Janet Falkenstein Taylor ’66

Indianapolis, IN

Janice Cooper Wells ’66                       Salem

Jim Milligan ’66                      Lake Milton, OH

Joe Shivers ’66                                       Salem

Joe ’66 &

Cindy Mancuso ’66 Rottenborn  Salem

Judy Orashan Horning ’66    Memphis, TN

Karen Schiller Blaser ’66

Westlake Village, CA

Larry  Hilliard ’66                         Phoenix, AZ

Nancy Hinchliffe Votaw ’66                  Salem

Nancy Harris Weakley ’66   Cincinnati, OH

Nancy Snyder Sparks ’66  Aurora, CO

Pamela Field Cress ’66    Mound Valley, KS

Peter Albertson ’66   East Greenwich, RI

Randy Martz ’66        Ostrander, OH

Rick Klepper ’66      Ashtabula, OH

Roberta Thomas Blankenship ’66

Columbiana, OH

Ron Whitehill ’66    Ashland, OH

Sally Stewart ’66        Salem

Sam J. Sicilia ’66       Salem

Sandra DeLuce Hollenshead ’66

Leetonia, OH

Sandra Whitcomb McDaniel ’66

Greenwood, IN

Sarah Krichbaum Decatur ’66

Houston, TX

Class of 1967 Gift

Bob Wagner ’67   Salem

Charles Preisler ’67   Sumiton, AL

David L. Sommers ’67   Kent, OH

Georgia Lozier Loutzenhiser ’67

Medina, OH

Harold  Lane ’67            Salem

JeanE Hilliard Marinoff ’67        Gilbert, AZ

John Paul Tolson ’67            Salem

Kay Lederle Helm ’67        Lancaster, OH

Linda Davis Thomson ’67         Salem

Mary Beth Falk Kirkland ’67

Lady’s Island, SC

Patricia Jones Dumovic ’67

Maricopa, AZ

Rick Stanfield ’67            Troy, MI

Roy Bush ’67       Youngstown, OH

Sally Bricker Bentley ’67            Salem

Sharon Schmidt Walker ’67        Salem

Susan Greene Pritchard ’67       Salem

Tom Vacar ’67          San Rafael, CA

Class of 1968 Gift

Brien Muller ’68   Ballston Spa, NY

Carol Ehrhart Maenz ’68  Salem

Carolyn Falk Marroulis ’68   Salem

Dale ’68 &

Teresa DeRoads ’68 Ozimek       Dublin, OH

David ’66 &

Kathleen Scahill ’68 Roberts  Naples, FL

Garry ’68 & Mary Ann Shasteen   Salem

Kay Oswald Davis ’68  Salem

Kenneth ’68 &

Cynthia Vogel ’69 Kenst   Salem

Phil Koenreich ’68   Sarasota, FL

Steve Davis ’68  Salem

Class of 1970 Gift

Class of 1970                                         Salem

Class of 1971 Gift

Bill & Jean Kiliman ’71 Esposito   Salem

Dorothy Drotleff Conser ’71   Salem

Timothy Breit ’71   Silverdale, WA

Class of 1972 Gift

Gary ’72 &

Vivian Knight ’72 Saunders   Salem

Robert A.  Dietz ’72   Renton, WA

Class of 1975 Gift

Donors listed with reunion info on page 14

Class of 1976 Gift

Peter Null ’76                                        Salem

Class of 1991 Gift

Hannah Colian McFarland ’02   Salem

Matt Stamp ’91      Powell, OH

Stacey DeCrow Gonda ’91   Findlay, OH

Contributions to Named

Scholarships
Howard ’Doc' Pardee Band Scholarship

Beverly Callahan ’67    Dublin, OH

Chris Staufeneger   Alliance, OH

Chris & Denise Kekel ’78 Shutt

United Kingdom

Darlene Wikman Reed ’65       Salem

Ed & Kathy Baird        Hanoverton, OH

Francine A.  Cverna            Burton, OH

Karen Schiller Blaser ’66

Westlake Village, CA

Les ’75 & Vickie Welling ’76 Bricker  Salem

Mary J. Englert Callahan ’70   Salem

Ryan  Cavanaugh   Atlanta, GA

The "Mot" Dutko Family: Tom, Dorie, Carrie,

Joan, Rich, Jean, Jack                            Salem

Alumni & friends contribute to SHSAA scholarships
Salem High School alumni and friends donated $51,017 to the alumni association in the first six months of 2016. 

Many of these donations came to the association as class gifts for reunions this year and in the near future, and as gifts in memory

or in honor of particular individuals, or to named scholarship funds. Undesignated Contributions include donations from foundations

and miscellaneous funds such as those paid when old yearbooks are purchased at the office.

Thank you to all donors. Your generosity will provide future scholarships.
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J. Robert Sebo Achievement Scholarship

Jack & Polly Hilliard ’63 Yarnell   Salem

J. Robert Sebo

Bowling Green State University Scholarship

Jack & Polly Hilliard ’63 Yarnell         Salem

J. Robert Sebo College Scholarship

Jack & Polly Hilliard ’63 Yarnell   Salem

In Honor of

All Teachers at Salem City Schools

Barbara Ross Earnhardt ’51

Black Mountain, NC

Bob Hickey ’50

Joe ’60 &

Mary Alice Detimore ’60 Julian  Salem

Bob Sebo ’54

Tom Gamble ’97   Leetonia, OH

James McNeal ’61

Joyce Mallery Foster ’62    Annapolis, MD

Loved Ones

Eva Rae Hannay Cody ’51   Salem

Mary Cornelia “Connie” Hardy Alexander

Carl Hardy, M.D. ’66    Winter Garden, FL

Undesignated Contributions
Andy Schuller ’76                     Alexandria, VA

Anonymous

Bill &

Mary Beth Lowdermilk ’79 Shirk

Powell, OH

Charles Corbett ’67       Salem

David Hunter ’60            Salem

Donna Ward Chappell ’47       Salem

Gerald Gross ’49        Ravenna, OH

Jacquie Orr Nedelka ’46           Salem

Phyllis Mercer ’75          Salem

Richard Royle ’69           Dallas, TX

Rodney L. Adolphson ’76         Kent, OH

In Memory of

Alan R. Schnorrenberg ’80

Marge Wagmiller Schnorrenberg ’58 

Salem

Albert Votaw ’44

Class of 1944  Salem

Kay Oswald Davis ’68  Salem

Steve Davis ’68   Salem

Alice Louise Humphreys Miller ’52

Don & Grace DelFavero ’57 Finch      Salem

Gary ’72 & Vivian Knight ’72 Saunders

Salem

Gerald ’79 &

Robyn Finch ’80 Meals  Salem

Alice Myers Bezeredi ’65

James E. Hippely Jr. ’64        Huron, OH

Alice Whinery Williams ’35

Marilyn Schaefer Walk ’56   Pittsburgh, PA

All Deceased Salem City School Teachers

Barbara Ross Earnhardt ’51

Black Mountain, NC

Anna Mae Kerns Zeppernick ’46

Francie Sechler Tuel ’46                      Salem

Audrey Miller

Denny ’66 &

Linda Belich ’69 Miller        Columbiana, OH

Barbara Butler Greene ’44

Joe ’65 &

Georgia Lozier ’67 Loutzenhiser

Medina, OH

Susan Greene Pritchard ’67                Salem

Barbara Sanders Karol ’61

Scot Darling ’80  Salem

Thomas Darling ’80  Salem

Bill Schuster ’57

Adna Day ’57                                  Bowie, MD

Bob Whitman ’66

Joe ’66 &

Cindy Mancuso ’66 Rottenborn   Salem

Sam J. Sicilia ’66        Salem

Bonnie Layden Danklef ’51

Lee Wolfe ’51        Warren, OH

Rose Albert Johnson ’51   Cleveland, OH

C. Jere Hochadel ’54

Joan Stephenson Putrino ’81

St. Petersburg, FL

Joe ’65 &

Georgia Lozier ’67 Loutzenhiser

Medina, OH

Charles E. Alexander ’47

Charles Bobo       Denver, CO

Cynthia Dowd Buckman ’65   Salem

Don ’54 & Joyce Abe        Diamond, OH

Dorothy  Conkle      Salem

Joseph E. Vuksta ’80        Hudson, OH

Lanalle Lechman        Denver, CO

Marvin Cleveland        Roseville, MN

Ralph Flanigan ’69        Salem

Randy M. Vuksta ’78        Cincinnati, OH

Rebecca “Becky” Vuksta ’82   Taylors, SC

Charles R. Wiggers ’42

Jim Wiggers ’74       Columbus, OH

Charles “Sam” McKenzie ’66

Larry Hilliard ’66        Phoenix, AZ

Peter Albertson ’66   East Greenwich, RI

Rick Klepper ’66            Ashtabula, OH

Cheryl Paulini Galbreath ’57

Marilyn Kloos Walters ’57   Grand Bay, AL

Cindy Baillie Perrault ’66

David ’66 & 

Catherine Emmerling ’66 August

Canonsburg, PA

Cindy Drakulich Hippely ’65

James E. Hippely Jr. ’64                 Huron, OH

Clifford “Skip” Greenisen ’51

Gary Greenisen ’51                               Salem

Daniel E. Krichbaum ’60

Sarah Krichbaum Decatur ’66

Houston, TX

Daniel E. Smith ’46

Russell Loudon ’46                             Salem

Daniel L. Hoopes ’73

Bill Jelen ’83                        Merritt Island, FL

Randy &

Marsha Bricker ’73 Ricker    Annapolis, MD

Dave Giffin ’66

J.G.  Shasteen ’66              St. Petersburg, FL

Rick Klepper ’66                     Ashtabula, OH

David Fleischer ’66

J.G. Shasteen ’66               St. Petersburg, FL

David Gabriel ’69

Linda L. Marino Homrighausen ’65

Dover, OH

Deceased Classmates

Betty Jo Parker White ’66   Cincinnati, OH

Class of 1970        Salem

David L.  Sommers ’67        Kent, OH

Gayle J.  Thomas ’66   Salem

Jack Leipper ’51   Salem

Janet Falkenstein Taylor ’66

Indianapolis, IN

Janet Reeder ’55                   Hanoverton, OH

Jeff Stewart ’70                                     Salem

Marilyn Kerr Johnson ’51  Steubenville, OH

Peter Null ’76  Salem

Ron Whitehill ’66   Ashland, OH

Tom ’51 &

Kathryn Umbach ’51 Trebilcock

Pittsburgh, PA

Deceased Family Members

Joyce Vaughan Constant ’51   Berlin, MD

Dion Treleven ’76

Richard Treleven ’63        Oakland, CA

Donald David Bradley ’68

Nancy Hinchliffe Votaw ’66   Salem

Donald G. Bishop ’48

Betty Jo  Davidson ’46        Teague, TX

Kristy  Hinchliffe ’04        Salem

Marjorie Davidson Bishop ’50   Lutz, FL

Nancy Hinchliffe Votaw ’66        Salem

Edward Butcher ’51

Robert Theiss ’51   North Ridgeville, OH

Edward Mozina ’54

Mary Mozina Raitano ’84   Medina, OH

Continued on page 12
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Eric Forney ’81

Rick Lutsch ’81   Salem

F. Edwin Miller

Karen Schiller Blaser ’66

Westlake Village, CA

Frederic M. Campbell ’17

Robert E.  Campbell, MD ’49

Haverford, PA

Gene Dean ’49

Jean Wachsmith Dean ’51                  Salem

Gene Zilavy ’52

Bruce ’60 & Charlotte Capel   Salem

Margaret Jane Massa ’74   Salem

Georgiana Chitea Costa ’37

James & Susan Watson                      Salem

Geraldine L. Davidson Baum ’49

Betty Jo  Davidson ’46  Teague, TX

Marjorie Davidson Bishop ’50   Lutz, FL

Gladys Gilbert

Natalie Gilbert ’75                                 Salem

Harold H. Kerestes ’60

Bill & Carol Hall ’70 Cox      Youngstown, OH

Howard Coy ’43

Charles ’43 & Margaret Gibbs   Salem

John ’70 & Carol Vogel ’70 Lantz   Salem

John ’75 & Carlotta  Sheets     Cortland, OH

Howard "Doc" Pardee

Karen Schiller Blaser ’66

Westlake Village, CA

J. Robert Miller

Denny ’66 &

Linda Belich ’69 Miller       Columbiana, OH

Jack Sisler ’66

Frank Beeson ’66                        Prescott, AZ

James Bonfert ’59

Raymond J. Bricker ’59                         Salem

James Daly ’66

Nancy Hinchliffe Votaw ’66                 Salem

James E. Barcus Jr. ’56

John & Mary Barcus ’58 Stamp          Salem

Judith Fisher Heintz ’57        Plattsburgh, NY

Mark &

Deneen Stamp ’82 Gardner    Leetonia, OH

Matt ’91 & Tricia Stamp                 Powell, OH

James Simon ’51

Helen Schuller Cranmer ’50                Salem

James W. Stewart ’72

Deb Barnes Stewart ’73  Salem

Robert A.  Dietz ’72   Renton, WA

Janet Williams Toom ’56

Bill &

Marilyn Schaefer ’56 Walk     Pittsburgh, PA

Jeff Koenreich ’72

Phil ’68 &

Cindy Brown ’69 Koenreich       Sarasota, FL 
Jerome Lepping ’49

Mary Hollinger Lepping ’51                Salem 
Jim Miller ’65
Rick Klepper ’66                    Ashtabula, OH 
Joanne Probert Ray ’51

Delores McElroy Gesaman ’51           Salem

Marie Vender Hutchison ’51

Thousand Oaks, CA

Joe Galchick ’61

Bertha Galchick Stewart ’51   Cortland, OH

John “Buzzy” Fisher ’66

Rick Klepper ’66                      Ashtabula, OH

Jon Glass Zeigler ’53

Sally Lou Zeigler Lefler ’48  Columbus, OH

Joyce DeWan Tetlow ’46

Fred  Tetlow                                     Tampa, FL

Joyce Leibhart Rhodes ’57

Marilyn Kloos Walters ’57       Grand Bay, AL

Judy Duriga Perkins ’67

Patricia Duriga Sheen ’64                   Salem

Kathy Lozier Smallwood ’66

Charlotte Berg Bowman ’66                Salem

David ’66 &

Catherine Emmerling ’66 August 

Canonsburg, PA

Lee Cranmer ’51

Helen Schuller Cranmer ’50                Salem

Lois A. Peters ’77

Joe ’60 &

Mary Alice Detimore ’60 Julian           Salem

Millenium Machinery     North Royalton, OH

Lois A. Votaw ’52

John Votaw ’51                       Barnesville, GA

Margaret Farcus McGhee ’43

AT&T Finance Office              Birmingham, AL

Patricia Farcus Rimington            Pelham, AL

Marilyn Lesch Hoopes ’51

Helen Gottschling Stoudt ’51

East Rochester, OH

Joan Domencetti Utt ’51               Lisbon, OH

Marjorie Miller

Bill & Jean Kiliman ’71 Esposito         Salem

Mary Frances Ressler Breit ’30

Lauren Kathleen Arnold ’05  Salem

Ralph  Pollock ’51   Marietta, GA

Timothy Breit ’71   Silverdale, WA

Mary Lou Cowan Cook ’48

Gary ’72 & Vivian Knight ’72 Saunders

Salem

Mary Lou Rufer

Terry Rufer ’51   Salem

Maurice E. Walker

Gary ’72 &

Vivian Knight ’72 Saunders                 Salem

Melanie McMillan Taylor ’71

Fred & Dorothy Drotleff ’71 Conser    Salem

Merle H. Whitcomb ’32

Sandra Whitcomb McDaniel ’66

Greenwood, IN

Michael Corl ’71

Rose Quinn Corl ’51                              Salem

Michael Stumperth ’51

Frank ’82 & Glory  Zamarelli   Salem

Marilyn Kloos Walters ’57   Grand Bay, AL

Nancy Heidenreich Stumperth ’55    Salem

Selma Riddle Denison ’51

East Rochester, OH

Summit Racing Equipment            Akron, OH

Mike ’38 & Alice Sobana ’41 Oana

Tom Berger ’41                              Arvada, CO

Nancy Miller Savier ’54

John “Jack” Gottschling ’54                Salem

Norma Jean Hanna Hippley ’48

Janet Reeder ’55                  Hanoverton, OH

Pat Milligan

Jim Milligan ’66                      Lake Milton, OH

Patricia Lisi Trunick ’61

Don & Grace Del Favero ’57 Finch     Salem

Ed & Virginia Lisi ’57 Toot                     Salem

Fred ’79 &

Chris Toot ’80 Thompson                     Salem

Paul David Campanelli ’72

Phil ’68 &

Cindy Brown ’69 Koenreich       Sarasota, FL

Paul Hays

Janet Altenhof Hays ’51        Kensington, OH

Perry ’46 & Lorna Clark Hilliard

JeanE Hilliard Marinoff ’67            Gilbert, AZ

Randy &

Marsha Bricker ’73 Ricker    Annapolis, MD

Philomena Limpose Fagan ’44

Class of 1944                                       Salem

Ray Greenamyer ’66

Frank Beeson ’66                         Prescott, AZ

Ray Greenisen ’44

Class of 1944  Salem

Frank ’82 & Glory  Zamarelli   Salem

Thomas Darling ’80  Salem

Ray Seibert ’66

Frank Beeson ’66                        Prescott, AZ

Richard “Dick” Karlis ’46

B. John Karlis ’42   Columbiana, OH

Bill &

Mary Beth Lowdermilk ’79 Shirk

Powell, OH

Bob ’54 & Linda  Sebo   Salem

Donations
Continued from page 11 
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Carole Shone Stein-Allison ’57            Salem

Carrollton Elementary Staff  Carrollton, OH

Chad Griffin                                     Denver, CO

Christina Hixson                    Westminster, CO

Chuck & Theresa McShane                 Salem

Cindy Caldwell                       Columbiana, OH

Colorado Rockies Baseball Club

Denver, CO

Courtney Felsoci                           Arvada, CO

Denver Broncos Alumni Association

Denver, CO

Ernie &

Kristine Karlis ’70 Kozacek         Denver, CO

FCBX                                               Chicago, IL

Frank &

Jenna Greiner                  Washingtonville, OH

Greg ’76 & Betty Migliarini ’77 Smith

Canyon Country, CA

Gregory Feasel                                Denver, CO

Jason Santini                   Washingtonville, OH

Jayme Santini                 Washingtonville, OH

Jim & Gwen Noble             Wake Forest, NC

Jud ’62 &

Colleen  Chappel                   Columbiana, OH

Keith & Joyce Criss                        Milford, NJ

Kenneth ’68 &

Cynthia Vogel ’69 Kenst                      Salem

Marianne Karlis                   Columbiana, OH

Patty Santini                    Washingtonville, OH

R. Jake  Kidd                               Flushing, OH

Richard A.  Karlis                   Columbiana, OH

Rob ’83 & Ursula Sicilia ’84 Mehno  Salem

Robert & Deborah McCulloch III         Salem

Rosemarie Armeni                               Salem

Tigris Sponsorship & Marketing, Inc.

Littleton, CO

Richard J. Sekely, Sr. ’50

Vicki DeJane Zeigler ’65                       Salem

Richard J. Walker ’67

Linda Davis Thomson ’67                   Salem

Robert ’36 & Mary Cosma ’39 Whitehill

Ron Whitehill ’66                        Ashland, OH

Robert Eagleton ’63

Jeff & Margaret Witkowski      Pittsburgh, PA

Robert Kirchgessner ’57

Marilyn Kloos Walters ’57       Grand Bay, AL

Robert Sell

Judy DeJane Sell ’51                            Salem

Roger Rhodes ’66

Frank  Beeson ’66                       Prescott, AZ

Roland & Mary Beth Bates ’25 Bush

Roy Bush ’67                       Youngstown, OH

Russell ’42 & Adelaide Kot ’43 Wagner

John ’70 & Carol Vogel ’70 Lantz        Salem

Ruth Pollock Kocsis ’49

Ralph Pollock ’51                      Marietta, GA

Sally Campbell Reinartz ’45

Robert E.  Campbell, MD ’49

Haverford, PA

Samantha Shasteen ’99

Garry ’68 &

Mary Ann Shasteen ’68                       Salem

Sandra Hawkins Minett ’61

Nancy Hinchliffe Votaw ’66                  Salem

Sandra Snyder Brown ’62

Nancy Snyder Sparks ’66             Aurora, CO

Sara Cocca Litty ’48

Donna Cocca Callahan ’54 &

Family                                 West Lafayette, IN

Frank ’82 & Glory Zamarelli                 Salem

Sara Serbanta Shasteen ’46

J.G. Shasteen ’66               St. Petersburg, FL

Scott D. Thomson ’67

Linda Davis Thomson ’67                   Salem

Scott McCorkhill

Fred & Dorothy Drotleff ’71 Conser    Salem

Shirley Leprich Peterson ’46

Fred & Dorothy Drotleff ’71 Conser   Salem

Simon ’40 & Betty Schuster ’42 Wagner

Bob ’67 & Wendy Wagner                   Salem

Steve Brantingham ’66

Debra Brown Brantingham ’66

Sarasota, FL

Phil ’68 &

Cindy Brown ’69 Koenreich       Sarasota, FL

Rick Klepper ’66                       Ashtabula, OH

Steve Wagner

Bob ’67 & Wendy Wagner                  Salem

Thomas Burson ’76

Raymond J. Bricker ’59                       Salem

Sally Bricker Bentley ’67                        Salem

Tim Callahan ’71

Beverly Callahan ’67                    Dublin, OH

Chris Staufeneger                      Alliance, OH

Chris & Denise Kekel ’78 Shutt

United Kingdom

Darlene Wikman Reed ’65                  Salem

Ed & Kathy Baird

Hanoverton, OH

Francine A. Cverna                       Burton, OH

Fred & Dorothy Drotleff ’71 Conser    Salem

John Paul Tolson ’67                             Salem

Les ’75 & Vickie Welling ’76 Bricker  Salem

Mary J. Englert Callahan ’70                Salem

Paul & Linda Less  Bishop          Allegany, NY

Ryan Cavanaugh                           Atlanta, GA

The "Mot" Dutko Family: Tom, Dorie, Carrie,

Joan, Rich, Jean, Jack                           Salem

Tony Kataro ’50

Marilyn Kloos Walters ’57       Grand Bay, AL

Vance Stewart ’39

Judith Fisher Heintz ’57        Plattsburgh, NY

Vera May Wilson ’61

Sam  Wilson ’59                         Amherst, OH

Verna Mae Baker Stutzman ’55

John “Jack”  Gottschling ’54               Salem

Viola McGaffick Wiggers ’39

Jim  Wiggers ’74                      Columbus, OH

Virginia Ruth Lamb Mathieu ’55

Betty Lamb Quinn ’56                          Salem

Vivian Reynolds Mancuso ’38

Joe  ’66 &

Cindy Mancuso ’66 Rottenborn          Salem

Walter ’45 & Barbara Sanders ’46 Andres

Francie Sechler Tuel ’46                       Salem

Wendy Marshall Jablonski ’66

Kenneth ’64 &

Christa Klamer ’66 Marshall   Chandler, AZ

Athletic Hall of Fame Inductees

The 2016 inductees into the Salem High

School Athletic Hall of Fame are the 1929

SHS football team; Harry Baird ’55; Greg

Pshsniak ’82; Paul Huzyak ’88; Alyson

Cotter Campbell ’04; and Zac Grey ’04.

Ed Votaw ’53 is the 2016 Joe Kelley Spirit

of Salem Award winner. 

The induction will take place September

8 at the Salem Community Center, where

the dinner tickets are being sold.

The undefeated 1929 Quaker Football

team was the first Ohio squad to host an

evening game under lights. Six thousand

people attended that Oct. 11, 1929, game

in Reilly Stadium. A game ball is at SHSAA.

Baird was basketball MVP two years and

captain of the 14-4 squad of 1954-55. 

Pshsniak excelled in football and track

despite injuries. His senior year he com-

peted at the state meet in the long jump

and high jump.

Huzyak was just the fourth high school

pole vaulter in state history to clear 16 feet

when he did that in 1988. His college

records at Ohio State still stand.

Campbell set SHS basketball records in

three categories. Her senior year the team

made it to the Division II final four contest

after 25 regular-season wins. 

Grey was a four-sport athlete who made

school history as a football receiver. As a

senior he made his track debut and went to

the state finals as part of Salem's 400- and

800-meter relay teams.

Votaw, a SHS basketball and track stand-

out, is being recognized for more than a

half century of services as a track official.

He began as a volunteer in the 1950s. He

was a state licensed timer and starter from

1992 until he retired in 2014.
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Class reunion notes and donations
1946 $2,000

The class of 1946 had a successful and enjoyable 70-year reunion weekend. This gathering was the fourteenth reunion organized by the

class.

The class dedicated the reunion to their long-time class leader Daniel E. Smith. He was elected president of the class freshman year of high

school. When he returned ot Salem after college and military service, Dan became a highly respected businessman in Salem and a “father”

to the Salem High School Alumni Association during his 50 years of participation in the association. His utilization of the “magic of scholar-

ships,” his challenges to other classes plus the generosity of the people of Salem helped grow the alumni association’s scholarships.

On Friday May 20, 21 members of the class met at the Salem Golf Club for their 70th reunion celebration. On Saturday May 21, 16 mem-

bers of the class were able to attend the 135th Annual Reunion and Banquet of the SHS Alumni Association. Three class members received

alumni association scholarships in 1946. One of the original recipients, George Ansley Mitchell, was able to attend this year’s reunion. 

The class did not formally fundraise for a class gift to the association this year as it had given well over $51,000 at other reunions.

However, Russell Loudon and Francie Sechler Tuel made donations for a class gift.

1951                                                                                                                                                                                                                  $2,876

Thirty-six members of the Class of 1951 and 22 guests from seven states gathered May 28 for their 65-year reunion at the Salem Golf Club.

Jack Hochadel, serving as master of ceremonies, welcomed everyone. Those who had traveled from afar were recognized: John Votaw and

Ralph Pollock from GA; Katie Umbach Trebilcock and Tom Trebilcock from PA; Marie Vender Hutchison and Jack Hochadel from CA; Barbara

Ross Earnhardt from NC; Norma Alexander Jackson from IL; and Paul Colananni from MA. There were 14 classmates from the Salem area

present.

Delores McElroy Gesaman gave the invocation and reflected on the blessings, successes, and joys classmates received because of their

beginning in Salem schools, growing up in Salem, and enjoying the fellowship of beloved classmates.

After the meal Jack Hochadel gave a tribute to 82 deceased classmates, 23 in the last five years. There was also a veterans tribute. Jack

Leipper, a four-year Navy veteran, made the presentation in honor of the 52 veterans from the class.

Gary Greenisen, who led the fundraising for the class gift of $2,876, shared information about SHSAA’s great and wonderful alumni schol-

arship program. In 1951 two classmates received Salem Alumni scholarships: Jim Callahan and June Kloetzly Russell. 

Jack Hochadel reminisced about several teachers and unusual class experiences, which brought back emotional recollections for many

classmates. Overall classmates were left with a greater appreciation of the value their youthful time at Salem High School. 

The cover of the reunion program was painted by the late Ed Sullivan, husband of classmate Gerry Van Hovel Sullivan. Classmates appre-

ciate all the paintings he did for them over the years. Members of the Planning Committee included Janet Altenhof Hays, Gary and Judy

Greenisen, Eva Rae Hannay Cody, Mary Hollinger Lepping, Jack and Rosalie Leipper, Bill McCormick, Delores McElroy Gesaman, Terry Rufer,

Gerry Van Hovel Sullivan, Bob and Grace Zimmerman, and the late Jim Simon.

1956                                                                                                                                                                                                                 $7,000

The Class of 1956 got together the weekend of May 20 to 22 to reminisce about school days gone by and catch up on what is happening

now. They enjoyed dinner at the Salem Golf Club on Friday, May 20. On Saturday they met at the Courtyard for a light snack and touring the

area. Saturday night was on to the SHSAA Banquet in the high school cafeteria. Thirty-six classmates and spouses attended the banquet

where the class presented a check to the alumni association for $7,000. On Sunday they met at Salem Hills Golf Club for their last goodbyes

before heading back home.

The following people contributed to the donation to the Alumni Association: Marion Ackerman, Sunbury, OH; Bill & Barbara Young

Bennett, Naples, FL; Paula  Bodendorfer Carlson, Midland, MI; Wilma Bodendorfer Ford, Columbus, OH;  Robert Conroy, Monessen, PA; Robert

DeCrow, Marco Island, FL; Betty Evans Ward, Batavia, IL; Joan Fester Bryan, North Olmstead, OH; James R. Fisher, Canfield, OH; Wayne Robert

Flint, Marshville, NC; Dallas Ralph Hanna, Williamsburg, VA; Lee Hardgrove, Winona, OH; Herbert Haschen, Trappe, MD; Patricia Kornbau

Sidinger, Greer, SC; Deanne Lavelle Gabriel, Minneapolis, MN; Albert W. Lieder, Jr., Hudson, OH; Ralph E. Manning, North Canton, OH;

Howard Pardee, Waterford, CT; Donald E. Sebo, Naples, FL; Paul Spack, Palm Harbor, FL; Barbara Tausch Nicholson, Carlsbad, CA; Ray & Mitzi

Theiss Ward, Cashiers, NC; Bonnie Zimmerman Hayes, Tequesta, FL; Mary Mercer Krogness, Cleveland, OH; Elaine Hundertmarck Dosser,

Dayton, OH; and from Salem: Dixie Yoder Bischel, Carl Burrier, Alan Cope, Richard M. Coppock, Carolyn Hartman Cooper, Rita Joseph

O’Leary, James W. Kelly, Betty Quinn Lamb, Rosalie Lisi Schlueter, Nikolaus Martens, Jr., Lawrence A. Parker, Walter Pim, Barb Schebler

Rottenborn, Marilyn Schramm McBride, and John Buta.  

1975                                                                                                                                                                                                                 $1,250

The Class of 1975 held its 40-year class reunion on August 8, 2015, at the Salem Golf Club. A total of 80 classmates and spouses visited

with each other and danced the night away to music from the 70s & 80s. 

Classmates donated $1,250 to the Salem Alumni Association with much appreciation for all of their assistance in helping to organize the

reunion by providing addresses of classmates and a meeting room to work in for the coordinators along with postage.

Many photos were taken and shared with classmates who could not attend. Fun was had by all who did attend and classmates are looking

forward to the 45th in 2020!

The following people contributed to the class gift: Chris Dowd, Sandston, VA; D. Vogel, Middle River, MD; David  Miller, Damascus, OH; David

Stevenson, Beaufort, SC; Debi Price Walker, Powell, OH; Gail Rutousky Pitts, Shrewsbury, MA; John  Pridon, Youngstown, OH; John  Sheets,

Cortland, OH; Jonathan  McCleery, Bay Village, OH; Kathy Fisher Hendricks,Warren, OH; Kathy Mario Pijor, Akron OH; Mary McCorkhill

Harriman, Miami Beach, FL; Michele Hiltbrand Miller, Tampa, FL; Nancy J. McCoy Woodson, Houston, TX; Rosemarie Dufresne McIlduff,

Lakewood, OH; Sally Boone Sexton, Worthington,OH; Sam Mountz, Greenwood, SC; Continued on Page  15



Reunion events

If you move, please update your address by emailing info@salemo-

hioalumni.org or by calling 330-332-1427.

1959: 75th Birthday Party: September. Contact Gordon Dunn for info.

1961: 55-Year Reunion: Social Friday, August 26, at the home of Polly

Schaffer; Dinner on Saturday, August 27, at the Salem Golf Club;

Breakfast on Sunday, August 28, at the home of Phil Greenisen. More

info has been mailed to class members. Contact Polly Begalla Schaffer,

330-692-0089

1965: 70th Birthday Party: Saturday July 22, 2017, at the Elks. Contact

Joe Ciotti with questions at 330-758-5614 or email jciotti123@aol.com. 

1966: 50-Year Reunion: Pre-reunion Party from 7 to 11 p.m., Friday, July

22, at Courtyard Square; Donuts and Coffee reception, 9:30 to 11:30

a.m., Saturday, July 23, at SHSAA office; Dinner at 6 p.m., Saturday at

Salem Golf Club. Contact Cathie Melitschka at Cmel2@sbcglobal.net or

Cindy Mancuso Rottenborn at crottenb@gmail.com.

1967: Class of 1967 Turns 67: 4 p.m., Saturday, October 8 at the

Highland Creek Club House, 1936 S. Lincoln Ave., for an informal party.

Contact David Schwartz schwartzda@earthlink.net. 

Note that 50-Year Reunion will be August 12, 2017, at Salem Golf Club.

1971: 45-Year Reunion: A “Meet and Greet” will be held from 6 to 9

p.m., Friday, October 21 at the Courtyard, 645 E. State St.; Dinner on

Saturday, October 22 at Guilford Lake Grille, 7094 E. Lake Rd, Lisbon,

OH 44432. Contact Dorothy Conser, 330-831-2273 or

dconser49@yahoo.com. Also on Facebook: Class of 1971 Members.

2006: 10-Year Reunion: Thanksgiving Weekend 2016. More info at

salemohioalumni.org/EVENTS in near future.

The 136th Annual Reunion & Banquet

of the SHS Alumni Association

6 p.m., May 20, 2017, at Salem High School Cafeteria

Honored Alumnus Nominations
Nominations for next year’s honored alumnus are due 

November 30. They may be mailed or submitted via the SHSAA

website. Selection by the Alumni Relations Committee considers

career success, community service, and service to SHSAA.

with the culture of a town like Salem, that is a very giving, very

compassionate, very generous town—and it always has been—

and that's all it takes to get a lot of money for kids graduating

from high school to go to college,” Ibele said. He explained after-

ward that he has been keen on scholarships since a Mullins

scholarship enabled him to attend the University of Cincinnati.

Ibele also talked about another classmate: Daniel E. Smith,

who died in 2014. The class’s 70-year reunion on May 20

included a tribute to Smith, who was class president from fresh-

man year on. “Dan has been our leader all along,” Ibele said.

Smith’s gentle, outgoing personality kept them together over the

years and his involvement in SHSAA made the organization a

class priority. Smith attended 50 consecutive SHSAA annual ban-

quets. Sharing in the challenges of World War II added to the

bond among classmates; rationing of autos and gasoline meant

all their high school socializing occurred in Salem, Ibele said.

Upon graduation the Class of 1946 gave the association

$825, which would be equivalent to $10,164 in 2016. Over the

years the class’s reunion gifts to the association exceeded

$51,000. In 2006, 69 classmates contributed a total of

$36,046.46. This class gift is the largest the association has

ever received from a class at its 60-year anniversary.

Update on SHSAA Finances

During the association's annual business meeting before the

distribution of scholarships, SHSAA Treasurer Daniel T. Moore

’95 reported the association's current fund balance is slightly

more than $9 million. The association spends 5% of the 12-quar-

ter rolling average of the investment portfolio's value to fund

scholarships and its office operations. The scholarships awarded

in 2016 ranged from $470 for the band camp students to

$6,800 for the seniors graduating with the highest grade point

averages.

“To our supporters: Your continued contributions are a direct

investment in every award recipient's future. This year 101 stu-

dents will receive a jumpstart in their education thanks to your

support,” Moore said.

Banquet Continued from Page 1

Shawn Votaw Moore, Duluth, GA; Terri Yuhaniak, Stow,OH; and from

Salem: Tom Wagner, Frank Berger, Natalie Gilbert, and Randy Yakubek.

Class reunions notes Continued from Page 14

Winter & Spring Scoreboard
Boys Basketball                                             17-8

Girls Basketball                                              9-14

Wrestling                                                       12-18

Baseball                                                          4-19

Softball                                                            9-18

Boys Tennis                                                     4-14

Girls Track            2nd at County, 2nd at District

Boys Track             1st at County, 1st in League

1st at District; 10 boys qualified for State Finals.

SHSAA in conjunction with the 

Salem Summer Concert Series presents

Alumni Night
6 p.m., Sunday, August 7 

at Waterworth Memorial Park.

Rock ’n roll hits will be performed by Manhattan

featuring Rich Juhn ’65 and Lori Juhn.

The free event will include classic cars and

SHS memorabilia displays.

SHS Alumni Band will play 

The National Anthem and Alma Mater.

Former SHS band members who wish to perform

should contact SHS band director Hannah McFarland at

mcfarlandh@salem.k12.oh.us. 

Community members, regardless of the high school they

attended, are encouraged to attend

and wear their school colors.

Concert will move to SHS Auditorium if it rains.

15



Salem High School
Alumni Association

NEWSLETTER

330 East State Street

Salem, OH 44460

Phone: 330-332-1427

Toll Free: 1-877-332-1427

www.salemohioalumni.org

email: info@salemohioalumni.org

SHS Alumni Association Board

Amanda J. Jackson ’98, President

Marilyn Wilson Ward ’79, 1st Vice President

Chairman of Scholarship Committee

Frank Zamarelli ’82, 2nd Vice President 

Chairman of Alumni Relations Committee

Lu Ann Limestahl Cole ’71, Secretary

Daniel T. Moore ’95, Treasurer

Chairman of Finance Committee

Dr. Peter Apicella ’82

Lori Nannah Berger ’78

Jake Gano ’06

Shane Harding ’03

Shelley Miller Wilson ’97

Todd Olson ’81

Madeline Patton Shivers ’77 Newsletter Editor

Arthur Schuster ’64

Lorrie Secrest Armeni ’79

Wendy Storey Saltsman ’77

Chuck Straub ’68

Staff

Lauren Arnold ’05, Executive Director

Helen Potter Hayes ’57, Office Coordinator

Sharon Schmidt Walker ’67 Office Coordinator

NON PROFIT

U.S. POSTAGE

PAID

AMOS COMM., INC.

44460

Change Service Requested

In June, Dean Hansell ’70 was appointed by California

Governor Jerry Brown to serve as a California Superior Court

judge in Los Angeles.

Hansell has been a partner in the Los Angeles office of Hogan

Lovells, where his focus the last four years has been on complex

litigation and class actions in the consumer protection, insur-

ance and reinsurance, labor and employment, privacy,

environmental and government regulatory fields. He was previ-

ously a partner at Dewey & LeBoeuf. He has also been an

assistant Illinois attorney general and a prosecutor with the

Federal Trade Commission. He was a police commissioner of

Los Angeles from 1997 to 2001.  

Hansell has chaired the Los Angeles County Citizens

Oversight Commission on the Sheriff’s Department Working

Group. He has also served on the board of the Library

Foundation of Los Angeles, the Los Angeles Police Foundation,

the California Bar Foundation, the Los Angeles City College

Foundation, Denison University, UCLA Fielding School of Public

Health, and the Los Angeles LGBT Center.

Hansell co-authored The Law of Reinsurance, and has written

15 book chapters and numerous articles.

He earned his law degree from Northwestern University and

bachelor’s degree from Denison University. 

SHSAA’s Blog shsaablog.org will feature an interview with

Hansell in coming weeks.

Lyndsay McShane ’95 has been promoted to Human

Resource Director of the Mid-Pacific Division of Duty Free

Shops.

Prior to her move to Guam for this new assignment, McShane

had North America-wide responsibilities as the Senior Learning

and Development Manager.

McShane earned her bachelor’s degree from Butler

University. She and her husband, Chad Novak, have a daughter.

Send news items in the envelope in the newsletter or email

the newsletter editor at info@salemohioalumni.org.

Alumni in the news


